BRICKHILL ROAD WELLINGBOROUGH NN8 3JH

T +44 (0)1933 222830 E enquiries@weaversacademy.org.uk NORTHAMPTONSHIRE www.weaversacademy.org.uk



30 November 2021

Dear Parent/Carer

As the winter approaches it is important to consider the clothing your child wears to school. We have observed some children arriving in clothing that will not keep them warm and dry throughout the day.

In line with Government COVID-19 guidelines, classrooms and indoor spaces within our school will have doors and windows left open throughout the day to maintain ventilation. This reduces the risk of COVID-19 spreading within our school.

For students to feel warm and therefore focus on learning we would like to remind parents that Weavers' jumpers are available to purchase to provide an extra layer of warmth in our ventilated classrooms and indoor areas. Hoodies or non-school jumpers are not permitted. A white vest or tee-shirt can also be worn underneath their white shirt.

During wet weather, we encourage parents to send their children to school with a plain waterproof jacket that can be worn over their blazer during their journey to school and during social times.

Footwear should be smart, polishable black shoes. Trainers, regardless of their colour, are not permitted and do not form part of the Weavers uniform expectations. This also applies to other casual footwear including, but not limited to, Nike Air Force One, canvas pumps, Converse shoes, or Dr Marten boots. The full uniform requirements can be found on the website by following this link. <u>Uniform - Weavers Academy</u>. Please be cautious when purchasing footwear as some shops sell shoes labelled as 'school shoes' that are not in line with the Weavers' uniform expectations.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for ensuring the students are well presented and in full Weavers' uniform as this reflects the commitment made to ensuring high standards are upheld at Weavers Academy.





If for any reason parents are experiencing hardship and need support in providing Weavers uniform, please contact the school to discuss this further.

Yours sincerely

Mr J Hunt Vice Principal